
AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER 

17 November 2023 

 

Billy Blume 

 

By email only to:  madvideos@gmail.com 

 

 Re:  ORA Request; 11-14-23 Employee Pictures  

  

Dear Mr. Blume:  

This letter is in response to your open records request dated November 14, 2023, for the 

employee pictures of Shawntavious Jameson Dowdell-Austin, Sergeant Patricia Hollie, and Investigator 

Taylor Parks. 

Response: 
  

Attached is Patricia Hollie’s picture.  We were unable to locate the other requested pictures.  Our 

employee badge system has been updated since Shawntavious Dowdell-Austin’s employment 

ended.  As previously mentioned, we don’t have a record of Investigator Parks as a Department 

employee.  Therefore, we were unable to locate pictures of S. Dowdell-Austin and T. Parks in our 

system.  The time required to complete your request was less than a quarter-hour.  Accordingly, 

no costs are due. 1  

  

This concludes the Department’s response.  Feel free to contact us if you have any questions.  

Very truly yours,  

 

 
JAJUANA DEWBERRY  

Senior Staff Attorney 

jajuanadewberry@djj.state.ga.us  

  

 cc:  Cindy Wang, General Counsel  

 

 

 
1 Ga. Code §50-18-71(c)(1) (Under the Open Records Act, there are no costs due 

for the first quarter hour of work on a request.) Ga. Code § 50-18-71(b)(1)(A).  
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